
Special Meeting 

December 7, 2021  

Dave Shetler, Todd Reich, Nick Beam, Becky Maurer, Sie Brock, Ron Mack, and PJ 

Arndts signed into the meeting. 

 

Items before the board for the special meeting are as follows: 

• A recommendation from the Ministry Commission regarding ordination for 
Michael (Mike) Trott.  Mike is currently licensed in the Mid-Atlantic District 
and has completed TRIM; ordination can only happen in this circumstance 
when the person has received a call.  Mike now meets that requirement as 
he has been called by the Brookville congregation to begin service in 
January, 2022.  Commission members will be available to respond to 
questions.” 

• Mel Smith was pastor at the Charleston congregation near Chillicothe, OH. 
He has contacted the district to relinquish his ordination (because he is 
seeking membership in the CBC). 

 

There was not a quorum for the Zoom meeting. Therefore, the following day, 

Todd sent an email to the members of the board and received affirmation 

decisions for each of these items.  

 

Recording Secretary 

PJ Arndts 

 

  

  

 


